Classified Council General Meeting

June 16, 2011
11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Locations:  Battle Mountain – Room 4, Elko- HTC 121, Ely – Room 118,

Winnemucca – Room 109, Pahrump – PVC 115
Members Present:  

Elko – Renae Jim, Carmen Matlock, Gaye Terras, Tammi Cavendar, Mindy Caskey, Shirley Jones, Ignacio Rodriguez, Jolina Adams, Delores Whittaker, Anne McEntire, Jose Villapando, Norbel Uribe, Carolyn Wahlstrom, Linda Hiles, Jeanne Long, Gaciela Irurueta, Linda Gasaway, Irma Romero, Dianna Byers, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles
Ely – Kandy Scheel, Bundy Piscovich 
Pahrump – Jacqueline Jensen
Call Meeting to Order:  
Delores Whittaker called the meeting to order at 11:38 a.m.
Approval of Minutes:  
Renae Jim made a motion to approve the minutes and Jolina Adams seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Reports:  
Gaye Terras read the Treasurer’s report for May 6 – June 7, 2011. Ending balance was $3734.10. The Tony Salvatierra Scholarship fund stands at $2,264.39.  The money from the bake sale and the raffle was deposited on 5/17/11.
Renae Jim made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and Jolina Adams seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  
Site Reports:

Battle Mountain:  No report.

Ely:  No report.
Winnemucca:  Graduation celebration will be tonight, 5-19-11, from 4–6 pm.  
Pahrump: Jackie reported that her last day will be tomorrow (6-19-11) and she is getting everything ready for Shirley Jones’ arrival, who will be transferring to Jackie’s position.
Elko:  Shirley Jones is moving to Pahrump on August 1st and her last day here will be July 26th.
Committee Reports: 
By-Laws:  No report.

Events/Fundraisers:  No report.
Web Page:  No report.
Grant-in-Aid: No report. 

Hospitality/Awards:  Delores Whittaker read the report from Brandis Senecal. The Award was ordered for Delores Whittaker and a get well card was sent to Keitha Donovan and Anne McEntire.

Scholarship:  No report.  
President’s Council:  
Jolina Adams gave a report to President’s council on the new board members for next year.  
Old Business:  
Each of the retirees gave a little speech:

Carolyn Wahlstrom has loved working for GBC for the past 16 years and has loved her B & G crew.  She will miss everyone, but she has lots of projects planned.  Carolyn also thanked classified council for the GBC tote bag and other gifts.
Ignacio Rodriguez has been here for 24 years and has seen many changes to the campus over those years.  He also said with all those changes came lots of hard work by the B & G crews.  He will miss everyone he has worked with and is looking forward to retirement.

Jackie also thanked classified council for the gifts that were sent to her.  She is also looking forward to retirement and will miss everyone at GBC.
New Business:  
Meeting times were discussed and most people were ok with the same time as this past year, but Delores stated that lunch meetings would work better for her.  It was decided to keep the meetings at the same time as the past.  Some staff had things to do on their lunch hour.

Presentations:   

No Presentations
Adjournment:
Delores made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m. and Renae Jim seconded the motion.  Everyone enjoyed the pot luck luncheon after the meeting.  
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